From: Ross Con Club Business Emails <businessrossconclub@gmail.com>
Sent: 03 September 2024 16:23

To:

Subject: Ross conservative Club Premises License

| understand from Herefordshire Council that you have some concerns regarding our
application for a Premises Licence.

I would like to reassure you that there are no changes to the licencing hours we already
operate on. The premise licence is purely to allow us to advertise our function room for hire
to the general public, not just to our current members.

With all business's struggling in this current climate, the premises licence will hopefully
generate more income for us to ensure the continuation of our Club which has been going
since 1884.

The Club has a recently elected Committee and we have the local residents welfare in mind at
all times. Music for functions rarely go beyond 12am recently the parties have had their
entertainment finished at 11pm.

We also have 3 flats above the club so never have music beyond 12am due to our tenants and
they have never complained in the past.

We have plenty of parking here at the club so I'm sure that any cars in your spaces do not
belong to anyone using the Club. This could possibly be someone using the tennis courts or
the Prince of Wales pub when their car park becomes full, (we have recently had both of their
patrons using our carpark too).

All members are allowed to park in our carpark and anyone that is not a member have bought
permits from us which gives them access to the carpark. School runs are very busy so perhaps
it's parents parking in your spaces to go to St Josephs School during term time?

| am the new Chairman for the Club and you would have my assurance that any issue(s)
would be dealt with immediately should any arise.

| hope this may put your mind at rest, as we are a very friendly bunch and just want to keep
this Club going. If you wish to have a chat at any time please feel free to call me at the Club
562444

Kind regards
XXXXX
Chairman



